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MAIN STREET (HIGHWAY 6) CONNECTING LINK 
REHABILITATION PROJECT (MOUNT FOREST) 
NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION UPDATE #2 
 

July 31, 2025 

Cox Construction Limited, has begun preparations for the rehabilitation of Main Street, 
between Queen Street and Sligo Road.  The anticipated start date is Monday August 11, 
2025, and it is expected to be completed by October 3, 2025. 

 

KEY PLAN 

Main Street will remain open to through traffic at all times, but there will be temporary 
lane closures that will interrupt the flow of traffic and parking. Some side streets will be 
closed to traffic for short durations to accommodate the planned works (e.g., for 
replacement of sewers and watermain at Durham Street East and Durham Street West), 
and advanced notice of temporary closures will be advertised on the Township’s 
website.  Access to some driveways will be unavailable for short durations (e.g., during 
curb or sidewalk work), and the Contractor will provide advanced notice to affected 
properties. Some water customers will experience temporary daytime water shutdowns 
to accommodate the planned watermain work.  Affected customers will be given 
advanced notice of the scheduled days and times when this will happen.   



It is noted that surface asphalt milling and surface paving operations will be taking place 
at nighttime between the hours of 6:00p.m. and 6:00a.m.  Advance notice of nighttime 
work will be advertised on the Township’s website and future construction notice. 

Regarding garbage and recycling: On your designated waste and recycling collection 
days, please put your bags and recycling boxes at the standard roadside pick-up 
location by 7 a.m. If required, construction staff will pick them up and move them to a 
designated pick-up location as coordinated between Cox Construction Limited and the 
County of Wellington Solid Waste Services Division. Cox Construction Limited will return 
your recycling boxes to your property. Please ensure your recycling boxes are clearly 
marked with your civic address. 

Construction updates will be posted on our website at https://www.wellington-
north.com/government/capital-projects.  

If you have any questions, concerns or feedback, please contact:  

Bill Hornibrook  
B.M Ross and Associates Limited  
519-323-2945 Ext 306 
bhornibrook@bmross.net  

OR  

Travis Bastead 
Cox Construction Limited 
519-824-6570  
tebastead@coxconstruction.ca  

Regards,  

Tammy Stevenson, C.E.T. 
Manager of Infrastructure and Engineering 
Township of Wellington North  
519-848-3620 Ext. 4629 
tstevenson@wellington-north.com  


